

**KPRA Meeting Minutes**  
**Zoom Meeting**  
**Monday, February 15, 2021**  
**7:00 PM (CT)**

Join Zoom Meeting

<https://zoom.us/j/7270134729?pwd=dHNFZGtHZjl1Uzd5TWgvNWFKWDRFQT09>

Meeting ID: 727 013 4729

Passcode: R9pZE9

On the Zoom Meeting - Leon Winfrey, Heather Westbrook, Tim Gleason, Troy Boone, Austin Hawkins, Melissa Wanger

Leon called the meeting to order at 7:12 pm.

#### REPORTS

Heather – Memberships currently at 111 members

2021 Sanctions – have received back sanctions for Bladen, Cherokee, Sublette – shortlist on website is updated.

General Business – Leon - 1099 took a while because we did not have all the W-2's. The 1099's were sent out by the accountant by the end of the Jan. Tax return will be filed by in the next month or so. Half of the saddles have been paid for. Deposit on the event saddles and all around saddles have been paid for. Total will be \$16,200.00 which puts us at about \$32,000.00 which is more than we have carried over previously. The association paid Heather for January and paid Sang from invoice. Accounting bill was \$400 for the 1099's. All other bills are paid.

#### OLD BUSINESS

Rule Book Proposals, changes complete in 2021 rule book - Heather needs event directors for rule book. Leon referred Heather to the website for updated directors.

- a. Quantity to print. – RFQ out to printer, usually have 650 printed cutting back on printing since it is on the website. – Possibly only order 100.
- b. Addition rule on the preference in the entry line 5a. All of the executive board is good with the addition.

#### NEW BUSINESS

1. Rodeo information to date.
  - a. Bid received for KPRA finals from Garrison on video screen production – We have a few bids that are cheaper with live stream included. Live stream without cost to out sponsors with link on our website that goes to website \$7500 with crew and equipment. The board plans to sell advertisements for the livestream. Sponsors will be on the big screen. Currently taking bids and will table voting on a video production and livestream until we have bids and sponsorship.
  - b. Meeting with the drive to zero, on the sponsorship. Some of that could go to the big screen productions.

2. UPRA & IPRA information  
Leon has been in contact with Pampa and Wynoka committees, they had called the committees and they had been contacted by the UPRA but had not made a decision on changing their sanction agreements. Wellington is on, Seiling is on, Woodward is doing an IPRA July 24-25. Melissa - IPRA has been talking to the Roundup Club in Woodward to get that rodeo. TK Rodeo's, check website, list his 2021 schedule. Troy is going to visit with a few people that may be on that board.
3. Approvals and co-sanctions for 2021 – once we start getting more approvals in, we need to discuss co-approvals. Austin – Greensburg is not having a rodeo this year, so other rodeo committees may change their schedules. Wallace, KS schedule? Need to revisit mid-March when we get some more sanctions in.
4. Volunteers for going to committee meetings – Leon and Austin are planning to go to Waynoka with plaques for the largest rodeo of the year. Cimarron is getting a plaque as well, Tim will deliver. Everyone is encouraged to go to a board meeting for a committee and represent the KPRA, the committees appreciate it. Tim asked if Leon had talked to McCracken, Leon talked to them and they are having their rodeo. Leon will try to get to Ashland. Mike Greenleaf has spoken to members asking that we make “playday” rodeos something that is co-sanctioned, it may be something that comes up for vote in the future.
5. Questions from executive board members – Troy thinks we need to get sponsor deal out to board members so they can get started and we can get sponsors early. We are partners with the WCRA. Melissa has a sponsor for the barrel racing saddle and Allison may be getting a sponsor as well. Leon has talked to Reed Webber regarding sponsoring horse of the year, we need to figure out a sponsorship level for him.
6. Questions from Heather – none
7. Membership Cards – Heather found peel off membership cards, 500 for \$80.00
8. Sponsorship – 2021 Sponsorship packet is updated on the website.
9. Set monthly meeting date;  
Second Monday at 7 p.m (cst)., March 8<sup>th</sup>.  
Get the awards on the list for the next meeting, buckles, other types of awards.  
Jackets – We did not get jackets for the timers at the finals last year. We reordered and got jackets for the timers.
10. Leon – Grant Opportunities. Mariah Grant is due the end of the month, the board approved to move forward with applying for the Mariah Grant. Other association received a lot of money from grants. Austin mentioned his wife, Jamie, and her cousin write grants and maybe interested in researching these opportunities and help the association with these.

ADJOURN

Motion to adjourn by Austin Hawkins, Tim Gleason seconds – Meeting adjourned 9:11 p.m. cst.

